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School BBQ 
The School Annual BBQ will take place on 
Wednesday 10th July 2019 from 4:30pm – 
7:00pm here at School. If you would like more 
details regarding stalls,  please contact Mrs. 
Katie Martin (PTA Treasurer) via the School 
Office. 
 Stars in their Eyes 
Parents of children in Year 6 are welcome to 
join us for our ‘Stars in their Eyes’ assembly 
on Wednesday 17th July at 13:15. 
 

Classes for September 2019 
As normal procedure, we are unable to predict exactly whose class your 

child/children will be in for the next academic year. A decision cannot be made until 
September, when all children return to school, along with the new intake children 
who enter the school in different year groups.  As with every year, this is something 
we cannot foresee as admission forms are even received on the first training day in 
September. This then means a reshuffle of some of the class lists to accommodate 
these children. Staff are unaware of who will be in their classes and will receive their 
class lists, as usual, in September.  
More information will be issued concerning the first day back towards the end of 
term.  I’m sure we have your understanding concerning this matter.   
 

Change in Term Dates 
Following the announcement that the early May Bank Holiday in 2020 will change 
from Monday 4th May 2020 to Friday 8th May 2020, the Council has revised its 
published term dates accordingly. Please see the revised dates on the School 
Website. 

 

PTA Non-uniform Day 
There will be a PTA non-uniform day on Friday 5th July 2019. 
All we ask in return is that the children bring in a prize which could be added to the 
raffle or tombola stalls at the School BBQ. 

Sun Protection 
Don’t forget to apply sun 
cream to your child before 
school and send them to 
school with sun hats and a 
water bottle. Water bottles 
and sun hats are available 
to purchase from the 
school office.  

Hair Tied Up 
Please note, that children with long hair should 
have it tied up. We know from experience that 
most children with long hair leave the house with 
their hair tied up, however, it is often released 

by the time the children enter school. Thank you 
for your support in this matter. 

Late 
Please can parents ensure that their children arrive at 
school before 8:55am. 
The gates close at this time, and any child arriving after 
this point is late. Parents have a legal duty to ensure 
their child attends school on time. Lateness may result 
in you being served with a Penalty Notice or a 
summons to court.  Parents have a duty to ensure 
their child’s regular attendance at school and failure to 
do so is an offence under Section 444(1) of the 
Education Act 1996.  
 
Lateness has a negative impact on everybody at 
school. 
Being late can: 

 Disrupt lessons - It is unfair on the teachers 
and other children in the class if another child 
enters the classroom once lessons have 
started. 

 Affect the achievement your child and others 
 Embarrass/upset your child when the class 

have already started their work  
Being late adds up to loss of learning:  
5 minutes late every day adds up to 3 days lost each 
year,  
10 minutes adds up to 6 days lost each year, 
15 minutes adds up to 10 days lost each year,  
20 minutes adds up to 13 days lost each year, 
30 minutes adds up to 19 days lost each year. 
Being on time means not missing out!  
 
Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 

 

Healthy Snacks at Playtime  
Just a gentle reminder that your child needs a healthy snack for break 
time and a water bottle to take into their class.  Whilst some of the 
cereal bars do offer health benefits, they also contain a high level of 
sugar which is detrimental to your child’s teeth, leading to tooth decay.  
Fresh fruit and vegetables, raisins or cheese for their morning snack 
are the best choices and we would ask children to save their other 
snacks for lunchtime.  If your child has access to fresh water 
throughout the day, then they are able to remain hydrated and 
concentration levels are improved, aiding good progression.  Many 
thanks for your support and understanding in this area.   
Mrs Birchenall - Healthy School Coordinator 
 
 
 
Term-time Absence 
Due to Government legislation, head teachers may not grant any leave 
of absence during term time unless there are exceptional 
circumstances. Applications due to work commitments must include 
evidence provided from the parent’s employer. 
Forms to apply for term-time absence are available from the school 
office. If you have any queries concerning this issue, please speak to the 
office staff who will be pleased to help! 

Absence from School 
If your child is absent from school please contact the school by 
leaving a message on the answerphone on each day of the absence. 
When your child returns to school, please follow this up by a letter 
explaining the reasons for absence.  

 

School Sport and Games Afternoon 
The School’s Games Day has now been 
rearranged to Thursday 27th June 
2019. Children will be competing 
against one another representing 
their school house. To save children 
getting changed during the day, 
children can come into school in their 
Sportswear. If they can, the children 
in Key Stage Two can wear their 
House colours.  Foundation and Key 
Stage One can just wear their 
sportswear.  



 
 
  
 
  
  
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Telephone 01400 659001 
E-mail   

enquiries@cranwell.lincs.sch.uk 
or visit  

www.cranwell.lincs.sch.uk 
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Upcoming Events 
 

Key Stage Two Sports’ Morning  
Tuesday 9th July 2019 @ 10am 

 
Key Stage One & Foundation  

Stage Sports’ Afternoon  
Tuesday 9th July 2019 @ 1:15pm  

 
School BBQ 

Wednesday 10th July 2019 from 4:30pm – 7:00pm 
 

Whole School Picnic & Fun Afternoon 
Tuesday 16th July 2019 

 
‘Stars in their Eyes’ 

Wednesday 17th July 2019 @ 1:15pm 
 

Final Assembly 
Friday 19th July 2019 @ Doors open at1:10pm 

 
Academic Year 2018-2019  

Term 5 ends - Friday 19th July 2019 
 

Academic Year 2019-2020  
Term 1: Wednesday 4th Sept – Friday 18th  Oct 2019 
Term 2: Tuesday 29th Oct – Thursday 19th Dec 2019 
Term 3: Monday 6th January – Friday 14th Feb 2020 
Term 4: Monday 24th Feb – Thursday 2nd Apr 2020 
Term 5 : Monday 20th Apr – Friday 22nd May 2020 

Term 6 : Tues 2nd Jun – Tues 21st July 2020 
 

Academic Year 2020-2021 
Term 1 Thursday 3rd Sept – Thursday 22nd Oct 2020 
Term 2: Monday 2nd Nov – Thursday 17th Dec 2020 

Term 3: Monday 4th January – Fri 12th Feb 2021 
Term 4: Mon 22nd Feb – Wed 31st March 2021 

Term 5 : Monday 19th Apr – Friday 28th May 2021 
Term 6 : Mon 7th Jun – Wednesday 21st July 2021 

  
 

 

Sports Days 
This year’s Sports Days  
will be held on: 
 
Key Stage Two Sports Day  
Tuesday 9th July @ 10.00am 
Parents may bring a picnic and 
join their children 
for lunch 
 
Key Stage One &  
Foundation Stage Sports Day  
Tuesday 9th July @ 1.15pm  
 
 

 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
Mr Chris Wilson   
Headteacher 

Final Assembly 
Parents of children in Year 6 are welcome to join us for our final assembly 
on Friday 19th July 2019.  Doors will open from 13:10. 
In the past, parents have organised certain surprises on the last day for 
the Year Six children leaving Cranwell, before moving to secondary school. 
Please note, this arrangement is not organised by the School or the PTA, 
and is normally organised by those parents wishing to participate. If 
parents do organise any vehicles (limos etc), please can you let the school 
office know, so that we can arrange parking facilities if required. Many 
thanks. 
 
 

 Order forms for school clothing are now available from the 
school office.  Please place any orders by completing the form 
and returning to the school office. 
Thank you. 

School Clothing 

Most items are available from the school office or may be ordered. 
 
Sweatshirts : Navy blue with embroidered school logo 
3-4, 5-6, 7-8, 9-10, 11-13 yrs   
All sizes - £10.00 

Cardigans : Navy blue with embroidered school logo 
3-4, 5-6, 7-8, 9-10, 11-13 yrs 
All sizes - £10.00 
Fleece Jackets : Navy blue with embroidered school logo 

3-4, 5-6, 7-8, 9-10, 11-13 yrs 
All sizes - £15.00 
Polo Shirts : White or navy with printed school logo 
5-6, 7-8, 9-10, 11-13 yrs  
All sizes - £7.00 
T-Shirts for PE : White with embroidered school logo 
3-4, 5-6, 7-8, 9-11, 12-13 yrs 

All sizes - £4.00 
Book Bags : £4.00 small / £6.00 large 
Water Bottles : £1.30 
Hats with embroidered logo 

Legionnaire Hat : £3.50 

Bucket Hat : £4.50  
 

mailto:enquiries@cranwell.lincs.sch.uk
http://www.cranwell.lincs.sch.uk/

